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State Board President’s Statement on Dr. Marlene 
Tromp’s Upcoming Move to the University of Vermont 
On behalf of my State Board colleagues, I congratulate Boise State University 
President Dr. Marlene Tromp on her appointment as president at the University of 
Vermont.  

I want to thank her for her service to Boise State. With a clear eye on student 
success, she successfully led the university through the pandemic.  

Dr. Tromp and her team found ways to significantly increase enrollment; improve 
student retention and graduation rates; increase fund raising and promote Boise 
State throughout the country – all of which are top State Board priorities. 

Dr. Tromp has much of which to be proud during her tenure at Boise State and I 
wish her the very best in the next phase of her career at the University of Vermont. 
She leaves Boise State in a great position for continued success under a new leader.  

The State Board of Education will immediately begin the process to identify the 
next president of Boise State University. 

 

-Dr. Linda Clark, President, Idaho State Board of Education 
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